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Highlights of the Week 

This week at St Anne’s Catholic Primary School…………………………. 

• Our Year 6’s enjoyed a week away at PGL. They had a wonderful time making memories to last 
a life time. See below some pictures of their adventures and more can be found on our socials.  

• Football— This week our Years 3 and 4 Girls competed in a Football tournament at Halewood 
Leisure Centre; whilst we welcomed Year 3 from St Margaret Mary’s Junior School to take 
part in some friendly games.  

• Children who attend Choir were invited to the Good Shepherd Mass at the Metropolitan     
Cathedral on Wednesday. There were around 1000 children singing together in the choir from 
34 schools across the archdiocese! 

• We welcomed the families of our new nursery children to stay and play sessions. It was     
wonderful to meet you all and welcome you to our St Anne’s Catholic Primary School          
Community.  



Our school target is 97% 

Green met the target or 
exceeded, Yellow just    

below , Red below. 

Our overall school     
percentage this week is:  

97.02% 

Weekly Attendance 

Wales – Mrs Henesy 95.5% 

Scotland – Mrs Feeney 92.6% 

Bumblebees – Miss Doran 97.2% 

Dragonflies – Miss Williams 97.1% 

Ladybirds – Miss Frodsham 95.6% 

Year 3 – Miss Mathias 94.5% 

Year 4/3 – Mrs Fogg 99.3% 

Year 4 – Mrs Bannister 97.2% 

Year 5 – Mrs Williams 99.3% 

Year 6/5 – Mrs Reale – Smith 99.7% 

Year 6 – Miss Hodgkiss 99.3% 

Well done to Year 6/5 who are this weeks attendance winners with 99.7% 

Which class will get 100% attendance next week? 

Attendance 

School Dinners 

On Monday 3rd July, we will be on week 3 of our school dinner menu, which can be 
viewed on the app or school website:  

http://stannesprimaryknowsley.co.uk/about-us/school-meals-menu/ 

Extra Curricular Activities 

  
 
 
 

Day Club Year Group Time 

Monday Multi Sports (1 space remaining) Reception 3-4pm 

Wednesday 
Athletics 

Choir (Y1-Y6) 

KS1 

St Columba’s 

3-4pm 

4-5pm 

Thursday 
Good Grub Club (1 space remaining) 

Hockey 

Reception and 
KS1 

Year 4 and 5 

3-4pm 

 

3-4pm 

Friday Gymnastics KS1 3-4pm 

The following extra curricular activities are taking place this term. Clubs run until Friday 14th 
July.  



Awards 

Year Head Teacher’s Award Class Teacher’s Award 
Sitting 
Nicely 

6       

6/5 
Charlie H 
For his mature attitude and exemplary 
behaviour. 

Rosa J 
For her fantastic work in Spelling, 
Punctuation and Grammar this week. 
  

William S 

5 

Scarlett M 
For being a wonderful, caring and    
nurturing pupil. We are so lucky to have 
you in St. Anne's 

  

Barney M 
For always working incredibly hard 
and giving your all in all lessons 
across the curriculum.  

 Darcey H 

4 
Charlie L 
For outstanding effort in all subjects.  

Noah H 
For an improvement in his             
concentration and effort in class. 
Well done Noah! 
  

Hallie U 

4/3 
Harrison F 
For his focus and effort in reading.  

Joseph K 
For his commitment to improving his 
reading and focus on doing well on 
Reading Plus.  

  

Matilda F 

3 

Josslyn F 
For being so resilient and hardworking 
during assessment week.  
  

Amelia R 
For amazing ideas and participation. 

Nancy M 

L/B 

Gerard M 
For always being ready to learn and for 
being a wonderful member of the    
Ladybirds class. Well done!  

  

Sophia M 
For your excellent effort in all areas 
of the curriculum this week. Well 
done!  

Sonny H 

D/F 

Lydia D 
For her amazing progress with her 
reading. She has amazed her teachers 
with her comprehension skills. Well 
done Lydia! 

Sadie W 
For her incredible progress with 
reading. You have gone above and  
beyond with your reading and we are 
so impressed. Keep it up Sadie! 

Romee L 

BB 

  

Nellie M 
For joining in with every lesson and  
giving thoughtful answers. 

  

Alex H 
For an excellent effort in English 
this week. You have tried so hard to 
learn the meanings of new words. 
Well done! 

  

Emilie L 
  



Notices 

Classes for next academic year 2023/2024 

As we move into July we get a lot of questions about classes and which class children will be in. Most 
of our families are aware that we have mixed age classes Y1/2 (Dragonflies), Y3/4 and Y5/6 in 
school, we would like to assure you that the children in each class are taught the same curriculum. 
Over the last couple of years our staff have worked extremely closely during their Planning         
Preparation and Assessment (PPA) time to work together to ensure consistency. Children perform 
equally well in mixed classes. 

Children's University  
 

Children's University is a charity that works in partnership with 
schools to develop a love of learning in children. They encourage 
and celebrate participation in extra-curricular activities in and 
outside of school. The impact of the children being involved in  
extra-curricular activities is proven to be positive which is why 
Children's University is committed to creating a field of           
opportunities and opening up access to children of all             
backgrounds.  
 

If your child attends a club inside or outside of school this is a way to accumulate credits to earn 
Children's University awards. Any clubs that children attend outside of school must be affiliated with 
Children's University. This can be done on their website for any clubs wanting to get involved. We 
have Children's University passports available for sale at the school office to help you keep track of 
hours attended. During the next academic year, Miss Fraser will inform parents of days she will be 
collecting credits to ensure all children's credits are collected throughout the year. If you have any 
questions regarding Children's University please speak to Miss Fraser.  

Industrial Strike Action 

 

You will be aware from media coverage that the NEU (Teaching Union) have declared strike action, 
I am sorry to inform you that our school will be closed on Wednesday 5th July and Friday 
7th July. We are asking you do not send your child/children into school on these days.  

We have not taken this decision lightly but have reviewed our staffing levels on these dates and 
we have taken the decision to close the school. We remain committed to providing a safe and     
secure environment for our pupils and feel that we would be unable to provide safe supervision 
with the staff we have available.  

We are working closely with our staff union representatives to keep up to date with the situation 
and I will inform you as soon as possible if arrangements change. 

If your child is in Year 6 and you have not already done so you should contact your child's         
secondary school regarding transition day arrangements as this was originally scheduled for 
Wednesday 5th July.  

Our school will reopen as normal on Thursday 6th July and Monday 10th July 2023 

When the sunshine returns please remember to apply suncream, 
bring a sun hat to school and water to stay hydrated.  

Throughout the warmer weather Mrs Bellis from the 
PTA will be selling Ice Lollies at the school gates! Why 

not cool down with one on your journey home.  



Notices 

Swimming Lessons 

Year 4/3 swimming lessons are as follows: 
 

Friday 14th July  
 

Knowsley Flower Show 
 
Ready, set, grow…. We encourage young people and novices to enter this year’s Knowsley Flower 
Show and see their work in a giant marquee. The show held on Sun 6th August at Court Hey Park  
between 11am-5pm houses a huge floral and veg marquee and there are lots of children’s classes to 
enter, please see link to the website for further details www.knowsleyflowershow.com  or call Carla 
Simkin on 0151 443 5353.  

Key Stage One end of year performance  
  
On Tuesday 11th July Year 1 and Year 2 will be putting on a short end of year performance. 
  
This will be a collection of songs to celebrate all of our learning throughout the year. 
  
Our performances will take place in the school hall at: 
9:30am for Year 1 families 
2pm for Year 2 families 
  
Each family will be allocated 2 tickets. 
  
Letters will go home shortly about a low-key costume for your child to wear. 
  
We really hope that you can join us in celebrating the children’s achievements on this day.  
  
Many thanks, 
 
The Key Stage One team  

http://www.knowsleyflowershow.com/




Some of our Year 5 children have given us a snapshot of their week. Above is a piece by   
Sophie R and below a piece by Neve and Scarlett. 

Keep up to date with all the latest going’s on— follow us for the latest 
news about the wonderful things our children do at school! Follow us on 





St Anne’s Catholic Primary School in the Parish   

Collective Worship  

Our Collective Worship focus this week was: Empathy 

Our Collective Worship focus next week is: Giving 

 Our RE Topic is: Universal Church  

Our St Anne’s Catholic Primary School child focus for next 

week  is: Spiritual 

 St Anne pray for us and our Parish—St Agnes pray for us.  

Mass times at St Agnes and St Aidan’s Church this weekend 
 

Saturday 1st July 2023: 
5:30pm Mass 

 
Sunday 2nd July 2023: 

9:30am Mass 
11:00am Mass 

Dates for Your Diary 

 What’s On 
July 2023  
7th/14th July Swimming Year 4/3  
Wednesday 5th July NEU Strike Day— School Closed 
Friday 7th July  NEU Strike Day—School Closed 

Tuesday 11th July 
KS1 Performance in Hall—9.30am for Y1 families, 2pm for Y2 
families 

Friday 14th July  KS2 End of Year Assembly 1.30-2.30pm 
Saturday 15th July  Summer Fair  
Monday 17th July  Y6 Leavers Assembly—1.30pm  
Monday 17th July KS1 Animal Event at school 
Monday 17th July End of Year Reports to go home 
Tuesday 18th July  Y6 Leavers Mass—time TBC 
Wednesday 19th July  School Closes for Summer Holidays @ 1.30pm 
September 2023  
Friday 1st September  INSET Day for Staff 
Monday 4th September  School Opens for Autumn Term @ 8.40am 
October 2023  

Thursday 12th October  
School Portrait Photo book on the app if you want your child 
to have one 

November 2023  
Monday 13th November Kindness Week 
December 2023  
Saturday 2nd December Christmas Fair 

Governor Information 

We would like to welcome Tom Collins as our new Parent Governor. Tom attended his first meeting 
last night, a Governor Action Plan Meeting. We look forward to your contribution to our school.  




